
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
CONTINUE TO SEPTEMBER 26, 2017 the adoption of Ordinance No. 2017-16, which
would establish a permit program for specified non-franchised solid waste haulers. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 

On July 11, 2018, the Board of Supervisors introduced Ordinance 2017-16, which would
establish a permit program for specified non-franchised solid waste haulers. On July 28,
Garaventa Enterprises and Republic Services sent a joint letter to the Conservation and
Development Director conveying comments and proposed revisions to the ordinance. To
allow staff additional time to review and discuss the proposed revisions, the Board should
postpone adoption of the ordinance until September 26, 2017. 

APPROVE OTHER 
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COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   09/19/2017 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V Supervisor

Contact:  Julie DiMaggio Enea
(925) 335-1077

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of
the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    September  19, 2017 
, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stephanie Mello, Deputy

cc:

C. 16

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: William Walker, M.D., Health Services Director, John Kopchik, Conservation & Development
Director

Date: September  19, 2017

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH A PERMIT PROGRAM FOR SPECIFIED NON-FRANCHISED SOLID WASTE HAULERS -
CONTINUE TO SEPTEMBER 26, 2017



ATTACHMENTS
Joint Hauler Letter from Garaventa Enterprises and Republic Services 
Franchise Haulers' Proposed Ordinance Modifications 
Proposed Ordinance No. 2017-16 Solid Waste Hauler Permitting
Program 


